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Cape Town, South Africa

Prayer Update

Dear Praying Friends

Thank you for your prayers and support. We are all well and Craig tesied
negative for COVID 13 this fime and was able to have hiz denial surgery bwo
weeks age. We are now on lock down level 3 and are able fo get back to
some small group ministries, The CMI (church miniztry groups) are meeting
again and we have made progress on the renovations of both church buildings
and Simanyene Cenler

Simanyene Residential Home iz still on full lock down with a day program for
the residents. We have made a shorl video of the chifdren and young adults
who five there. I vou would like bo view the video, please send uz an email and
we will forward if fo you.

Prayer BEequests:

Mfuleni Bible Church will be opening July 5th, We are excited io be together
again but with some slrict regulafions, One of them iz the new tramsport
regulation and social dislancing, We normally transport a group of people from
the Happy Valiey fownship over to Miuleni for church. We are unable fo do that
during this COVID 19 lock dowm time. We are looking for a place to hold
services in that township.

Progrezs has been very slow on the final arangemenis for the building that
was purchased across from the church. VWe are hoping to be finishing up the
paper work and have pos=session of it the beginning of July.

Please continue to pray for the spirtual and physical well being of the folks at
Zimanyene and Miuleni churches az well as our family.

Thank you for partnering with us in bringing the gospel to the Xhosa people in
Zouth Africa

In His Glorious Service,

Wayne & Sue Royce



